Minutes
Texas Oral Health Coalition Board of Directors Meeting
Conference Call 
April 5, 2017
Call to Order: 
Chairperson Sherdeana Owens, DDS, called the meeting of the Texas Oral Health Coalition (TxOHC) Board of Directors (BOD) at 12:04 noon, Wednesday, April 5, 2017.

Members Present:  
Sherdeana Owens, DDS, MPA; Sharon Dickinson, CDA, CDPMA, RDA, CRFDA, CPFDA; Kila Johnson, DDS; Johanna DeYoung, BSN, DDS, MPH; David Cappelli, DMD, MPH, PhD; Maria Wellisch, RN, LNFA; Donna Morris, RDH, MEd;  and Gary Badger, DDS, MS; Nancy Cline, RDH, MPH.

Members Absent: 
Eric Harrington, DDS, PhD; Rhonda Stokley, DDS; Christina Murphey, RN, PhD 

Others Present: 
Beth Stewart, RDH; Jessica Stewart, MA
	
Welcome 

Sherdeana Owens called the meeting to order at 12:04 pm.  The roll was called and verbal confirmation of a quorum was made. The agenda was approved with no additions or corrections. Johanna DeYoung and Donna Morris volunteered to review the minutes.

	
Minutes  
The March 8, 2017 meeting was cancelled due to a lack of Board members present to establish a quorum. 

	Treasurer’s Report 

Beth Stewart and Johanna DeYoung gave the Treasurer’s report. The P&L for March, 2017 was reviewed. The BOD had no questions regarding the P&L report. Beth Stewart reported the revised 990 report would be sent to the BOD for approval, then the CPA would submit it to the IRS.  



Business
· TPHA report
[bookmark: _GoBack]Johanna DeYoung and Sherdeana Owens gave the report on the recent meeting. Both spoke at the meeting during the Oral Health Section Break Apart Session. There are now nine (9) members in the Oral Health Section. There appears to be a lot of excitement in the group. The Nurse Family Partnership, an evidence-based program, wishes to collaborate with TxOHC. Dr. Teresita Ladrillo, Chair of the TxOHC-Houston Region, received a recognition award. Johanna DeYoung to send the specifics to Beth Stewart.


· ADAF Perinatal Grant Proposal
Sherdeana Owens noted she has reapplied for the ADAF grant project. To date, the previous project is obtaining data with a 20% return rate. 

· TDAA Greetings 
The TDAA has asked TxOHC to bring greetings at its annual Session which is held in conjunction with the Texas Dental Association’s annual conference.  Sherdeana Owens, with Beth Stewart’s assistance, will send a letter for Sharon Dickinson to read at the session.

· Amazon Smile Project
Beth Stewart discussed the AmazonSmile Foundation. The foundation donates 0.5% of sales from those who shop AmazonSmile and identify TxOHC as their charitable organization. The BOD approved for Beth Stewart to move forward to get TxOHC identified on the site.

· Executive Director’s Report
· The Texas Department of Aging and Disability Services (DADS) awarded the TMF Health Quality Institute (TMF) a grant and a contract from TMF with TxOHC is currently under development.
· TxOHC was awarded a small grant from the DentaQuest Foundation so that Beth Stewart may continue serving in the role as one of the OH2020  ROHCT leaders.
· The D&O and Crime insurance has been paid. This D&O policy covers the Director and Officers.
· American Network of Oral Health Collations (ANOHC) 2017 dues have been paid.
· State Oral Health Report Card: After BOD discussion, the BOD by consensus approved the Oral Health Report Card and disclaimer for use. This will be added to the Marketing Manual.  
· MPH Students Progress
Namrata Singhal – ED NTDC project. The document to date was discussed by the BOD.  The BOD made suggestions for what Namrate Singhal should include in the document. She will continue to work on the project and collect remaining data.
Namrata Rathod – Community Water Fluoridation (CWF) Meta-analysis is in progress.
· Legislative.
To follow current oral health bills, please refer to http://www.toxhc.org/legislative  Update.html
It was requested that the BOD send letters of support of SB430 & HB 1201 to the Health Committee chairs by February 27, 2017. The TxOHC will also be sending letters.
· Website
The TxOHC website has been updated to include new programs and various participation activities.
· Community Water Fluoridation (CWF)
HRIA Bell Co  WCID #1 – are planning a Prevention Health Forum for July 21, 2017, in Killeen TX. The TxOHC will discuss CWF and other local organizations will discuss immunizations, Zika, and other infectious diseases. Forums are being planned in connection for Dental Smile Day activities being planned.

Beth Stewart has sent out letters to Wheeler, Gonzales, Kilgore, Center, Georgetown and Round Rock Counties regarding CWF.
· Texas in Action: Beth Stewart wrote a call for articles from our members in the e-brief.  She asked for articles regarding oral health activities in the state. 
· Speakers Bureau: The BOD discussed various methods other organizations utilize RE have speaker’s bureaus. Those on the BOD who are on a speaker’s bureau are asked to send samples to Beth.  
· Texas Oral Health Summit: Beth Stewart noted the program is in development. The Summit dates are November 9-11, 2017, and the location will be the Omni Colonnade in San Antonio, TX. More information will be forthcoming.

Announcements

· National Oral Health Conference will be held April 24-26, 2017, in Albuquerque NM. The Pre-Conference will be April 23-24, 2017.
· The DQF OH 2020 Regional is convening July 11-14, 2017. Location to be announced.
· Preventative Health Forum tentatively set for Friday, July 21, 2017, in Killeen TX. The TxOHC will not be represented.
· The TxOHC has been invited to exhibit at the Aging Symposium August 7-8, 2017
· Advancing the Oral Health Movement in Texas (ATOHMIT) Workgroup meeting will be held in Austin TX at the Hilton Airport on June 9, 2017 from 9:00 am – 2:30 pm. Those BOD members not on a workgroup are encouraged to attend.  
· The TxOHC BOD’s face to face meeting will be held June 10, 2017, from 9:00am – 3:00 pm at the Wyndham Garden Hotel in Austin TX. Coffee and lunch will be provided. More information to follow.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:05 pm

Respectfully submitted;
Sharon Dickinson
Secretary


